	
[image: image1.png]



Altham Parish Council – Minutes

	


Minutes of the Altham Parish Council Meeting held on:

Monday 18th December, 2023, 7.00 pm,
at the Council Offices, Media House, Burnley Road, Altham.  

Present:
Parish Councillor John Halstead (Chair) and Parish Councillors, Dexter Stubbs, David Murray, Helen Hummerston and Jon Chadwick
In attendance:
The APC Clerk
Residents:

Miles Parkinson was in attendance at the meeting.

A075: Housekeeping
The Chair welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. He provided attendees with the relevant housekeeping information. 
A076: Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence with a valid reason had been submitted in advance by Councillor Joe Threlfall and Councillor Rennie Pinder. 
A077: Declarations of Interest
None
A078: Minutes from the Last Meeting
The minutes of the APC meeting held on the 6th November 2023 were attached to the agenda and submitted for approval. 
Resolved - That the minutes of the APC meeting held on the 6th November 2023 
be approved as a correct record. Proposed by Councillor Stubbs and seconded 
by Councillor Murray
A079: Matters arising from the Last Minutes (not listed on the agenda)
Re AO67, the land with the garages on it – we received information from HBC, with which we were not 100% satisfied. 2 tenants don’t seem to have tenancy agreements or they have been lost. HBC said we must engage a solicitor to act for us before continuing. We spoke to Forbes and they asked HBC questions on our behalf. We need to see the agreements and annual income before we can proceed.
Re the £5k grant – we filled in the forms but need to include a quote. Councillor Pinder was obtaining one but we don’t know if that happened. The grant is for cleaning up some land by Accrington Stanley car park. Miles Parkinson is at HBC this week and will mention it.   
A080: Chairman’s Action
None
A081: Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance at the meeting.
A082: Correspondence

We received an announcement that a bulking station is being built on the Landfill site, and the site closure will be postponed to 2026 instead of 2025. We could do some PR on this. Miles Parkinson suggested doing it jointly with HBC.  
Action: Miles Parkinson will speak to HBC re doing some joint publicity.
We have received a very complimentary letter from Amanda Parker JP, Lord-Lieutenant of Lancashire, thanking us for inviting her to the Colliery Memorial wreath laying and service. 
A083: Finance
The Clerk went through the transactions since the last meeting. Most of the incomings are from SPID management and allotments.
A084: Updates on:
A- Road Safety (Spids) - 4 SPIDs have gone out and 4 are due to come back in. The data will need downloading. The software is on one laptop so we’ll obtain that and DM will download the information.
Action: Councillor Halstead will collect the laptop and Councillor Murray will download the data.

B- Moorfield Industrial Estate - There has been no progression.
C- Crime Figures   - We did not have the latest crime figures, but Councillor Halstead said there had been a lot of checking of car doors.
D- Allotments (Livingstone Road and Cromac Terrace) (Allotment Officer update)
Councillor Hummerston said the 2 new allotment holders have paid. Another tenant has given 

notice. Media House is closed over Christmas so the gate will often be shut; therefore, delivery of 
post could be delayed. We have returned the Livingstone Road Rep’s key.
E- Grass cutting – Councillor Murray said some areas had been missed. The Clerk said that LCC have put in the wrong amount for the Public Realm payment although we submitted the correct amount. We will have to provide 2 invoices for it. We are awaiting a second PO number.
Action: The Clerk will chase LCC.
A085: Clerk’s Report

We received an email from HBC about the Precept, asking when it will be signed off. We do an annual budget, which decides the Precept. This is signed off at our January Council meeting.
Action: The Clerk will respond to HBC with the meeting date.

Action: Councillor Halstead and The Clerk will meet in January to discuss the budget.

A086: Planning Applications
An application came in regarding some palisade fencing around land at the back of the memorial.
An application for a single-storey extension to Altham St James C of E Primary School is to provide more space to accommodate current pupils. The only issue may be contractors’ vehicles during the build but that is not a planning issue. 

The Council had no objections to either of the above applications.

Action: The Clerk will inform the Planning Office of our decisions.

A087: Event(s) Update

The Clerk said the Memorial event was excellent. A large number of people attended and some laid wreaths at the memorial. St James Church performed a wonderful service for us. The Council would like to express its thanks to all involved. 
The Christmas Lights Switch-On took place on 12th December. There was a very small turn-out. Councillor Halstead said we need to rethink it for next year. Previously, Stanley Park has been suggested as a location. The Clerk suggested speaking to St James Church and seeing if we could do something with them. We will consider options nearer the time.
A088: Any Other Late Business
There is some land in Stanley Park that is owned by the Duchy. Should we put in an offer? This could be something to think about in the future.
AO89: Date(s) and Time of Next Meeting
The next Council meeting will be held on Monday 29th January, at 7.00 pm 
Councillor Halstead thanked all for their attendance.
Signed:
…………………………….………………….

Date:
……………………………………………………….

Chair of the meeting

at which the minutes were confirmed.
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